Minutes of Public transport workshop, Held in the Council Chambers, Civic Theatre, 88 tay Street, Invercargill on Tuesday 29 October 2024 at 2.00 PM


Present:	Cr A J Arnold
	Cr R I D Bond
	Cr P M Boyle
	Cr S J Broad
	Cr T Campbell
	Cr A H Crackett (Zoom)
	Cr G M Dermody 
	Cr D J Ludlow
	Cr L F Soper
	Cr B R Stewart 
	Rev E Cook – Māngai – Waihōpai 	
	Mrs P Coote – Kaikaunihera Māori – Awarua 

	
In Attendance:	Mr M Day – Chief Executive
	Ms E Moogan – Group Manager – Infrastructure 
	Mr G Englert – Senior Media Advisor
	Ms L Knight – Manager – Strategic Communications   
	Ms L Cook – Executive Support


1. Apologies 

Cr Kett, Cr Pottinger.


2. Public Transport Workshop

Mr D Rodgers took Councillors through the presentation.

It was noted the MOU with Environment Southland was probably not fit for purpose. This included Long-term Plans, operations, contract management, customer relations, upgrades and renewals to Infrastructure.

It was noted funding comes direct from central government to us, not Environment Southland. It was noted around the previous bus companies went to Environment Southland to come up with a scheme to subsidise passengers for off peak free services. Environment Southland weren’t interest and so the approach was offered to ICC and that is how they ended up with the responsibility.

	It was noted that the criteria for totally mobility is not set by Council. It is separate to ACC and means you must complete a disability assessment and have a disability card.

	It was noted our responsibility did not just sit with Invercargill City, but Gore, Winton, surrounding districts etc.

It was not around getting a return on investment, this was what NZTA required of us, there was a query raised was there a need for economic return or breaking even. It was about reduction to losses instead of making it surplus and breaking even.

It was noted that if it is intangible could Council talk to ICL about how much was generated from the bus service being outside their door and moving through the mall. The same would apply for the stadium. This could be difficult to measure but it was a valid point with possibilities.

It was noted that the bus services were promoted to new comers in the welcoming pack and Council donated Bee cards to the Red Cross to promote the bus use.

It was noted that the vision shared as part of the presentation must sit within all relevant strategy documents.

It was noted around the interest in screens saying the estimated time of arrival for each bus service.

There was a query raised around ‘public good’ being included in the vision, public good covers social interaction, cohesion etc. There was a cost to having “public good” and the benefit to the community needed to be balanced against the cost.

It was noted around the encouragement of the use of public transport and the minimisation of those clogging the inner-city streets when they could be making use of the public transport. There was benefit in having a scheduling balance, frequency and routes which are attractive and accessible to the community.

It was noted around the procurement plan being ready for approval by NZTA and then Council will go to market early next year.  There was registration of interest recently and all those operators noted around the desire for electrical and the right size of bus for the service. We aren’t requesting operators to propose getting a bus from A to B but more around proposal for the best way to operate the network.

It was noted commercial operators hold contracts for nine years.

A query was raised around gold card usage in comparison to other cities. It was noted Invercargill was about on par with Dunedin in terms of gold card usage, perhaps more as we have a larger elderly population. Our gold card discounts are only eligible to be used in off peak times.

Different ideas and visions were shared by councillors, these included:
· Smaller buses costing the same as bigger buses.
· On demand. 
· The need to expand outside the public transport services. 
· Running services for children to get to spots on a Saturday. 
· “Park and ride” type idea. 
· Lengthy gold card hours.
· An orbiter type service.
· Invercargill Public Service bus – Going to sandy point, Splash Palace, Te Unua etc. 
· Hop on hop off services

	Councillors were asked to consider three words which describe the future of public transport, some of these included:
· Accessibility
· Affordability 
· Safe 
· Functional 
· Expandable 
· For Public good 
· On demand
· Novelty 
· Easy 
· Worthy of practise change in community
· Disability access
· scalable  
· Noise reduction 
· Technology upgrades

Next steps included completing the Regional Public Transport Plan once it was completed it be brought to Council for review and approval then form part of the strategic documentation.


There being no further business, the meeting finished at 2:58 pm. 



A5384969	Page 3 of 3
